

The Chestertown Lions Club recently donated \$4,000 to the Chestertown HomePorts organization. HomePorts executive director Karen Wright was presented with the check by Club President (King Lion) Henry Hart at the Lions meeting on June 8th.

HomePorts provides assistance to local seniors to enable them to stay in their own homes. Services include initial assessment of needs, local door-to-door transportation, small home projects and maintenance tasks around the home, friendly visits and invitations to HomePorts-sponsored educational programs and social events.

Other local service projects the Chestertown Lions Club is supporting this year include members volunteering to assist in riding sessions at the Kent Association for Riding Therapy (KART); assisting with duties during the July 4H Fair at Tolchester;

developing High School Student Food Trade Scholarships with the Kent County High School and Kent County Food Bank; and providing funding for the new Wilmer Park Playground Facility.